The International Criminal Court Review Conference

31st May – 11 June 2010
Kampala, Uganda

The International Criminal Court (ICC) Review Conference is scheduled to take place from 31st May – 11 June 2010 in Kampala, Uganda. The Conference is a gathering of great significance expected to bring together between 1500 and 2000 delegates from all corners of the globe.

Participation in the Conference shall be open to representatives of states parties to the Rome Statute, observer states, states not having observer status, representatives designated by intergovernmental organizations and other entities that have received a standing invitation from the General Assembly of the United Nations, representatives designated by regional intergovernmental organizations or other international bodies invited to the Rome Conference (of 1998), representatives of subsidiary bodies of the Assembly of States Parties, officials and staff of the ICC, officials and staff of the United Nations, non-governmental organizations invited to the Rome Conference and other persons accredited or invited to attend the Conference (including representatives of press, radio, film, television or other information media). 

The Conference shall take place in Kampala at Munyonyo Commonwealth Resort on the shores of Lake Victoria, 12 kilometers from the city centre.

In terms of article 123 of the Rome Statute, the Review Conference to be held in Kampala will not only be the first one but also the only one whose convening is statutory. Uganda is, therefore, specially honored to host this important meeting.

Uganda first offered to host the Review Conference as far back as June 2007 during a meeting of the Special Working Group on the Crime of Aggression at Princeton University. This offer was informed by the conviction that by states parties coming to the region which has borne the brunt of the last century’s worst atrocities, the victims would appreciate that they are indeed the reason why the Court exists. It would also provide an excellent opportunity for the Court to be better understood and appreciated.

Uganda is proud to be one of the countries that have spearheaded the cause for justice at national and international levels over the years. Uganda was one of the first 60 states parties to ratify the Rome Statute and in 2003; it was the first country to refer a situation to the ICC. It is no secret that the level of cooperation proffered to the Court since then is yet to be matched.

Uganda is no stranger to hosting high-profile international conferences; this is aptly demonstrated by the successful hosting in November 2007 of the Commonwealth Heads of Government Meeting (CHOGM) where Her Majesty the Queen of Great Britain was among the guests. 

The Government of Uganda looks forward to a successful conference.
